 MINUTES
BARWELL & HOLLYCROFT PPG

TUESDAY, 24TH June 2014
HOLLYCROFT MEDICAL CENTRE
TIME: 7PM

Present (Staff):
Dr. M. Findlay (MF)



Ms. Denise Appleby (DA)

Present (Patients):
(AP & LP)



(EB & JB)







 (CC)




 (FW & DW)




(CH & PH)



 (ST)



(TU)



 (KL)
Guest Speaker
Sue Venables – CCG – (SV)

(Apologies to anyone who didn’t sign the sheet but attended the meeting)

Everyone was thanked for attending this evening.
Welcomed SV – Communications and Engagement Involvement Manager for the West Leicestershire Clinical Care Commissioning Group (CCG)
SV reported on some research programme entitled “What Matters To People In Leicestershire” it took place in March 2014 and included 76 people which included people who use NHS services, family carers and also front line staff.

“Priority Programme; empowering our patients to shape the service and the care they receive”

In brief, carers are frustrated with the system nationally and locally. In Leicester and West Leicester this programme showed that our carers are very unhappy with the systems or lack of systems.
Front line staff opinions are:-

They are reasonably happy with the care given to patients but there were frustrations in the system for them and felt if they received more information they could help patients better.  

If the carers are looked after then the NHS will save money in the future, as carers can look after their loved ones.
The full presentation is available with the minutes on the website or can be produced for anyone wanting a copy.
Patient Comment; TA Is a carer and feels that carers are not supported enough by the NHS she  does not feel there is support from the  GP – she has to source information from the internet or libraries, she feels that the GP surgery should be the first port of call, NHS does not look after carers enough.
MF said there is a carer’s noticeboard with support leaflets in the practice and perhaps this can be made more obvious but we can only put on the information we receive in the Practice and he also commented that flu jabs are available to carers.
Patient comment; KL felt that some of the comments, particularly about investing in the 3rd sector, went over his head. He said that he had been involved with 3 separate NHS Services that day and, that due to financial constraints, these 3 services may be withdrawn from use.  He commented on the actual usefulness of the programme?  
SV said the report was going to be discussed further but could not comment at that time on how this would become effective in the future.

Patient CC - asked SV if all this was agreed, how long it would take to implement? SV could not answer this.

Patient CC commented that major changes may never happen then?   
Patient AP;  asked how do we receive feedback to how this is moving forward. How do we, the people at bottom end, find on what is going through and what isn't?
SV replied and said that there would be a sharing of the report and putting some actions forward as to what CCG would like to happen and who would do what.  She said there was a Project in Yorkshire which had been used as a model.  SV looking at  how to get info out and sharing in the community like the meeting tonight. Patient involvement via PPG, patient champions, Healthwatch has to be encouraged.    Sue would like to get out to groups like mother and toddler groups etc.  More information is needed.
Patient EB said the problems are they are closing all community hospitals, generally population having to cope and look after themselves.   

SV commented that this piece of work gives an insight as to how we can do things differently to deal with the changes in the NHS
Patient TU told the group that information isn’t getting through to the surgeries, she has found out something called ‘Books on Prescription” which are approved self-help books at your local library and said this is something that Leicestershire has signed up for but the surgery has no information about it at all.  DA will look into this.
SV was thanked for attending the meeting and she asked if she could stay for the rest of the meeting.

MF told the group of some staff changes at the Barwell and Hollycroft;
Dr Bridges and 
Dr Natalie kruczenyk

Have both now left us.  We have a new GP, who has been with us for a while now and who some patients may have met;
Dr. Raj Rohitkumar

We have 2 new GP’s starting with us;

Dr. Daniel Spencer, who will be with us in August
Dr. Emma Haywood who will be starting with us in September, Dr. Haywood was a past Registrar of ours.
As you know we are a Training Practice and therefore the Trainees we have at the moment are;
Dr. E Oseya & Dr. T. Ghag
From August we will have;
Dr. T. Ghag, Dr. F. Ghumra, Dr. Shane Mistry 

MF explained to us that there is a shortage of trainee GP’s
out of 245 spaces available for the training scheme only 105 spaces have been filled.
MF commented further that work needs to come out to Primary Care, as there is a significant shortage of GP’s and those in Primary Care cannot cope with extra workload.  

MF explained that some of the trainees are with us for 4 months then go away do some hospital jobs then come back for a year or 3 months in between their training.

They are fully qualified doctors but to become a GP they need to do 3 years of GP training in a surgery.  Their training includes daily debriefs, supervision and discussions about patients with their Trainer.  It’s actually 7 years from the start of training to becoming a GP.

Other changes in staff are 

Andrea Bailey will be coming back as a receptionist; some of you may remember she worked with us before.
Sister Pauline Miller has now retired so you will not be able to book appointments with her any more.  MF said we are looking at recruiting a new nurse asap.
Question; Patient CC, he said he has been having a  healthy heart check every 12m, he had made an appointment for blood test and then a follow up appointments 2 weeks later, the Nurse said he can’t have a HHC as he is not on medication, why? 
MF said it is unusual anyone over the age of 75 who is not on any medication therefore reception may have assumed he was on medication so didn’t query when the bloods test and appointment was made.  HHC checks are given to anyone who has a medical condition i.e. diabetes, heart disease etc, reception should have checked.  Patients aged 40-75 are asked to come in for health check once every 5 years.
CC isn’t prevention better?  

MF said he was looking into how the patient was dealt with as felt wasn’t handled particularly well.
Alan Plumpton our PPG Representatives reported on the Locality and Network meetings he has attended since the last meeting 

Changes at Barwell and Hollycroft Surgeries;
· Now have white boards in both surgeries, include DNA figures and are updated 
· Newsletter out in July 4 times a year.

· Member of PPG attended the Practice Appraisal for the first time. 
· Texting appointments to try and reduce DNA’s starts in July.
· Outside speakers to our meetings.
· Partners giving talks at meetings.
· Focus PPG’s working with Doctors to improve patient experiences.
· Raised profile of the surgery no other NW Leices areas have joined forces with other surgeries.
Patient DW;  Staff need to be more aware of the PPG, she commented about the PPG and one of the receptionists and they ask patient what a PPG was!

County PPG Forum Meeting; 

One change to help improve services will be for CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) to make unannounced visits to hospital wards.
Changes to the NHS are to reflect the view that NHS should respond to patient needs

AP handed out a sheet with CCG’s Priority Programmes on and said that we could take it away and look at their leisure and if there were any comments/queries these could be brought back to the next meeting.
Hinckley Locality Meeting;
Report from the out of hours (OOH) service 111 service is now run by Derbyshire Health, when you ring 111 they put you through to the appropriate OOH service, which for us would be CNCS.
AP commented that he had used the service himself and had this to say;

Phone call was answered within 45 seconds, talked to a Triage person who told him he would be called back within the next 6 hours on a non-emergency call. 10 mins later medical professional rang and offered him an appointment at Hinckley Community Hospital at 4ock that day. When he got to appointment was taken in on time and treated. He felt the system worked very well on that occasion.

CNCS run the out of hours (OOH) for our area, they are the ones that get the doctor to ring you and they run from offices at Fosse Park.
Minor injuries units are still being deemed unused as most people continue to use A&E.  Plans are in hand to look at how Minor Injury units can be better used.

H&B Community hospital is not a walk in unit – you need to be given an appointment to attend there.  LRI have an Urgent Care Centre. 

7 day opening was raised, this discussion is ongoing between surgeries and will be reported on as and when any new information is available.

PPG awareness week Woodlands Nursery 2nd – 7th June 2014-06-28.
This was very successful there were 544 comment sheets completed for various surgeries in the Hinckley and Bosworth area and also surgeries outside of the area. 

Majority of patients were happy with the service they were receiving from their surgery;
The three main points that came from the comment sheets were;

· Getting an appointment

· Receptionists and their handling of patients
· Seeing the doctor you want 

AP went through some  statistics for Barwell and  Hollycroft.  Dr. Jackson will be feeding back on the comments at the next PPG meeting in September.
The whole experience produced some very good responses and was very informative to patients. 

AOB

CH Patient tried to make an appointment with MF in June finally got an appointment in July.  DA advised on setting up to book appointments on-line will sort out log on sheets for patient and wife.
DA did a brief update on the Practice Plan, copy on website and copy available, on request.

Premises;

· Dr. Findlay still attending council meetings etc, nothing else to report.

Appointments;

· More patients are taking advantage of the telephone appointments with  the GP.

DNA’s (Do Not Attend)

· DNA figures displayed on notice board in £’s has made patients more aware of the money aspect of DNA appointments.

Training – Staff;

· Staff training continues, the surgery closes once a month for an afternoon

For staff and GP training.

On-Line Bookings;

· Receptionists to encourage more use of on-line facilities for booking appointments and ordering medication.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY 24TH SEPTEMBER
At BARWELL Medical Centre at At 7pm
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